
Hi! My name is Kim Lackie and, I have a son named Aaron 

Haire,  

On October 23rd, 2014, Aaron was going to pick up his 

friend that was at the dentist at Lime Ridge 

Mall/Hamilton. Aaron was just that kind of friend 

thoughtless he would drop what he was doing to help 

anyone. So off he went left school went to pick up his 

girlfriend Kristine Williams to pick up his friend. Well they 

never made it to Lime Ridge. My son’s car was in the 

slow lane and for some reason over corrected and 

crossed the grass median on The Lincoln Alexander 

Parkway and they were killed instantly. 

Aaron has many friends and support as you can see here 

today. He is someone who has the ability to put a smile 

on a sad face, he always would say the right things to 

that someone at the right time and you couldn't help but 

laugh. He truly is someone that is kind and loving, He will 

be FOREVER 18. 

The best of the best as his Nanna would say,  



2 beautiful lives that where taken too soon, just look 

around at everyone who is here that will drive or be driv-

ing on The Linc, The Redhill and The 403.  

The Barriers will save lives. 

I live everyday thinking how my life and Aaron's brother, 

Family and Friends has changed forever and I have to 

keep going and have a voice and looking for change on 

these roads. 

The pain of loss for my son Aaron never coming home 

again and just like the other 4 families here today, we all 

believe that this could have all been easily avoided if they 

hit a barrier and NOT, into oncoming traffic and getting t-

boned. Aaron was only doing a good thing as always only 

him and his love of his life Kristine. 

My point is that when they are crossing over to oncom-

ing traffic this is when a death comes instead of just 

maybe injuries. 

Thank You for taking the time to listen and looking for-

ward to change within the next year. 

 

 



 

 


